BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

MINUTES OF MEETING – Feb 10, 2015
Members Present: Robert Bartini-Chairman, David Forrest, Roger Scheurer, Donald Zukowski, and Pete Scolforo.
Others Present: Bob Nason, Chris Pompi, Bill Enser, and Bill Navin.
Chairman Bartini called the meeting to order at 4:30pm.
Commitments
None 
Abatements
The first abatement was for 11 Navin Heights. It was for sub-meter credit accumulated so far. Member Scheurer made a motion to approve the abatement. Member Forrest seconded the motion and the vote was unanimous in favor. The next two abatements were for 185 George St. and Emptiness 10 at 850 Summer St. These properties are vacant and should have received a minimum bill not an estimated one. Member Scheurer made a motion to approve the abatements. Member Forrest seconded the motion and the vote was unanimous in favor. The third was for 220 Bradley St. There had been an error with a number on the manual read entered in October which had then created an extreme bill in January. Member Scheurer made a motion to approve the abatement. Member Forrest seconded the motion and the vote was unanimous in favor.
Water Dept
Meters and Readers – The information from the three meter/reader companies had been given to the members prior to the meeting. There was discussion about the Water Departments history with previous suppliers. The members discussed the warranty and battery life on the current readers, failure rates, and future failure rates. Member Scheurer stated that based on the history he recommends fixing the readers that are currently failed then going forward with an anticipated number of replacements each year. Mr. Nason replied that with the future failure rate being unpredictable it would be better to budget higher than the immediate need and set some funds aside. The Board settled on 140,000 for the replacement of the current failed readers and the remaining funds to be set aside for anticipated future failures. The replacement reader project including labor will go out to bid. There was discussion about the water and sewer fund balances. Member Scolforo made a motion to draw from both funds equally as they both benefit from the metered billing. Member Scheurer seconded the motion and the vote was unanimous in favor. Mr. Nason requested that the bid be ready to go pending appropriation.  
Sewer Dept 
None
Highway/Cemetery Dept
Chris updated the Board in regard to recent storms and clean-up. The sidewalk machine blew an oil line and is being repaired in house. The crew is planning a cleanup on Main St. the following evening when cars are at a minimum. 
Other
Capital Requests – Chris ran down through the capital request draft. The Board discussed several items. Chris will finalize the list and is also updating the rolling stock list.
Executive Session
None
Minutes

The minutes from 2/03 & 2/10 will be reviewed at the next meeting.
The next BPW meeting will be Tuesday February 24th @ 4:30pm at the Airoldi Building.
The meeting adjourned at 5:58 PM
Respectfully submitted, 
Brandi Page
cc:
Selectman, Assessor, Clerk, Treasurer, Planning/Zoning Board, Building Inspector, Collector, and         Town Administrator, Highway Dept, Sewer Plant, and Water Plant
